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Project Overview  
Metrolinx’s Eglinton Crosstown LRT will be a new 19-kilometre light rail transit line in midtown 
Toronto. With 25 stations and stops along the dedicated route, getting across town will be up 
to 60% faster than before. The Crosstown will link to 54 bus routes, three TTC subway stations 
and GO lines, providing important transit connections to get people to where they need to go 
faster than ever before. 



 
Visit Our East Community Office: 
Address: Unit 153, 45 Overlea Blvd., East York Town Centre 
Hours of Operation: Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Tel: 416-482-7411 

Visit Our West Community Office: 
Address: 1848 Eglinton Avenue West (at Dufferin Street) 
Hours of Operation: Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Tel: 416-782-8118 

Contact Us: 
  Write to us at: crosstown@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @CrosstownTO 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/eglintoncrosstownlrt 

 

 
 
What You Need to Know  
On Sunday, September 8, 2024, between approximately 6:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. crews and 
Emergency Services Personnel will be performing a safety exercise in Laird Stations Main 
Entrance.  
 
To facilitate the exercise, the north portion of the RioCan Leaside Centre parking lot will be 
restricted for the duration of the exercise, refer to map. Access to the RioCan Leaside Centre 
parking lot will be always maintained from Laird Drive and from Eglinton Avenue East.  
 
The surrounding area can expect to see multiple emergency service vehicles staged in the 
RioCan parking lot for the safety exercise. Should an actual emergency occur, emergency 
services will respond accordingly. The affected properties have been notified directly. Upon 
completion of the safety exercise, the north portion of the RioCan Leaside Centre parking lot 
will be reinstated. Please remain alert when travelling through the area and watch for 
pedestrians.  
 
 
 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• The north portion of the RioCan Leaside Centre parking 

lot will be restricted for the duration of the exercise. 
• Multiple emergency service vehicles will be staged in the 

RioCan Leaside parking lot. 
 

• No changes to the current pedestrian routes are 
expected as a result of this testing.  

HOURS OF WORK TRANSIT INFORMATION  
• On Sunday, September 8, 2024. 
• The safety exercise will take place between approximately 

6:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. 

• Access to TTC will be maintained at all times. 
• Please visit www.ttc.ca for more information. 
 

 
TRAFFIC DETAILS 

 

• The north portion of the RioCan Leaside Centre parking 
lot will be restricted for the duration of the exercise, refer 
to map. 
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